
 
 

Via Email 
 
September 02, 2025 
 
 
SUBJECT: Code of Virginia §10.1402.04 - Beneficial Use of CCR Proposal Review 

       Glen Lyn, Solid Waste Permit No. 222 

       100 APCO Road Glen Lyn, Giles County VA 24093 

 
To Interested Parties: 
 

On behalf of Appalachian Power Company’s (APCo) Glen Lyn Plant, this is a bi-annual update 

to opportunities for beneficial use of the CCR at this location.  Proposals previously 

received were determined to be non-viable and no additional proposals have been received to 

evaluate during this reporting period. 
 

Pursuant to the provisions of subsection B of the Code of Virginia §10.1402.04, APCo will 

continue to pursue encapsulated beneficial uses of CCR stored in the inactive CCR units at the 

Glen Lyn Plant.  
 

Please contact me at (318) 673-3816 or jcparker-witt@aep.com if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Jill Parker-Witt, P.E. 

AEP Environmental Services 

 

Ec: Governor, the Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources, the Chairman of the Senate 

Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Natural Resources, the Chairman of the House 

Committee on Agriculture, Chesapeake and Natural Resources, the Chairman of the Senate 

Committee on Commerce and Labor, the Chairman of the House Committee on Labor and 

Commerce, and the DEQ Director 

mailto:jcparker-witt@aep.com

